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Working with those with Additional Support Needs sub – group Meeting 6th of  Nov 2023, 11 – 12pm Online

Notes of Meeting

Attendees –  Lesley Arthur (Reachout), Anthea Coulter (CTSI), Louise Wood (CERT), Jean Hamilton (CERT), Claire Murphy (CERT)

Apologies:  Emma Martin (Enable), Sandra Lyon (TCV), Josh Thornhill (TCV), Lorna (ACE), Lucy Hawkins (FVC), Maria (Play Alloa), Sandra Graham, (Transform FV), Rosie Witham (SAMH), Laura Anderson (Transform FV)

Notes of Meeting

The meeting was informal, and a range of issues were raised:


· Due to low attendance Jean (CERT) queried whether it was worth holding a sub group meeting that just focused on ASN or perhaps to combine it with the Mental Health & Wellbeing sub group. Lesley Arthur (Reachout) initially said that for her she felt that she could not commit to so many meetings and that Mental Health and ASN overlapped and should be joined. Anthea (CTSI) disagreed with this as she felt that ASN was a very overlooked area which needed to have a focus of its own.

· Anthea raised the point that we needed to have a more diverse and representative range of people invited along to attend, especially someone from DWP who would be able to help with supports in place in relation to employability for example interview support.

· It was also discussed how there are often individuals who have no diagnosis and are not fully aware that they may ASN and may even sometimes refuse support. Louise (CERT) mentioned that recently she held a very successful workshop at the ELIM church on Neurodivergence to help educate individuals who may themselves have ASN or support those that do. It was suggested that something similar to this would be useful for employers so that they had more information on what is means to be Neurodivergent and ways they could help support ASN in the workplace.

· It was discussed that Scottish Autism really only had the scope to support those that were deemed as having critical levels of ASD and therefore the large amounts of individuals who were managing to cope were not able to access support to help them manage. This is particularly relevant to employability support or lack of.

· Anthea raised the issue that often people with ASN need a very supportive environment when entering into employment, with extra care helping them to transition, perhaps with buddying or volunteering to initially help. It was mentioned that although employers do say they support ASN in reality this is not happening and may be down to lack of knowledge. Was suggested to contact Tony Robinson at Coaching Support for advice on this.


· It was discussed how there is a real lack of funding Nationally to support ASN and that this needs to be a part of the Wealth Building agenda and was suggested to contact Paul Morris to discuss. It was also mentioned that people with ASN often fall into the poverty trap as they are often not able to earn enough money.


· It was also discussed how self-referrals from SDS can help maintain mental health, it was mentioned that Scott Renouse at SDS may be a good contact to enquire about the referral process.


Actions: It was agreed that CERT will contact:
SWAN – for a contact name to perhaps join meetings
Paul Morris – to see if he can attend meetings to discuss a wealth building agenda
Tony Robinson – from Coaching Support to attend next meeting with regards to support into employability
Enable Scotland – to get a contact name to invite to meetings, possibly Courtney Ackerman
SDS – contact name to invite to meetings
Health & Social Care Scotland – name of contact that can join meetings
Contact Robyn Smith and Laura Dawson at DWP to invite to next meeting
To discuss at next meeting about dynamic purchasing and how a tender for ASN provision could be made once established what is needed.

Claire Murphy (CERT)
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